The Board of Assessors met on Wednesday, May 1, 2013 at 6:00 p.m.  Present were Chairman McCarthy, Clerk Lundin, Member Smith and Principal Assessor Donahue.
The Board of Assessors reviewed the mail folder.

The Board signed the payroll for week ending 5/4/13.

The Board of Assessors reviewed and signed the monthly list of Real Estate/ Personal Property abatements for April 2013.
The Board of Assessors reviewed and signed the monthly list of Motor Vehicle abatements for April 2013.

The Board signed 1 Property Tax abatement denial notice and 4 Property Tax abatement certificates that were acted on at the meeting held on April 17, 2013.

The Assessors signed the letter to the Department of Revenue requesting reimbursement of taxes for a widow of a 100% paraplegic veteran.
The Board signed the MDM-1 exemption reimbursement form for the Department of Revenue.

The Board of Assessors reviewed the letter received from the business owner of        PP account # 818, in reference to the board’s denial decision.  The Board instructed Principal Assessor Donahue to contact the business owner to discuss the grounds for the denial of his abatement application.
The minutes of 4/3/13 and 4/17/13 were accepted and filed.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:20 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

___________________________

Robert W. Lundin,

Clerk

